
 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

IT PARENT INFORMATION EVENING 
Wednesday 21 August 

BOARDERSô LONG WEEKEND 
Friday 23 August 

ALL BOARDERS RETURN 
Monday 26 August 3pm-8pm 

SPORTS PHOTO DAY 
Tuesday 27 August 

20TH ANNUAL ART EXHIBITION & SALE 
Opening Night ï Gymnasium 7:30pm 
Friday 30 August 

ART EXHIBITION & SALE 
Saturday-Sunday 31 Aug-1 September 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
Thursday 5 September 

P & F MEETING 
Tuesday 17 September 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
SCHOOL CLOSES 3:15pm 
Thursday 26 September 

SCHOOL GOLF CHAMPIONSHIPS 
Friday 27 September 

WACE PRACTICAL EXAMS COMMENCE 
Monday 30 September 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS START 
Thursday 3 October 

YR 12 END OF YEAR EXAMS END 
Friday 11 October 
 

 

 
1987 ï the inaugural ñJog for Javaò 

If you look closely, you will notice three members of the current administration team. 

Dear Parents and Students 

 

In 1987, Mazenod College held its first ñJog for Javaò where students, staff and a 
few brave parents ran an 8km route (in very wet and wintery conditions) around 
the streets of Lesmurdie.  Students were encouraged to seek sponsorship for the 
run and all donations were sent to Oblate Missions in Indonesia. In this first year, 
$10 000 was raised which was used for building wells for clean water, toilet 
facilities and very basic educational needs such as books, desks and chairs.   In 

these times, a small group of students would travel to the missions with a priest 
and a member of staff to deliver the donations and witness the work being done 
by the Oblates. The spirit of the Jog for Java was to encourage students to be 
actively engaged in Christian Service and to reflect on the blessings that they had 
in their life, and to make a few small sacrifices for people far less fortunate than 
themselves.  

In more recent times the Jog for Java has been replaced in name with the 
ñMission Runò and the funds have been directed towards a variety of areas of 
community need whilst also supporting the work done by Oblates in China. 
Fr Daly has already indicated a desire for Mazenod Perth to form close ties with Fr 
Christian Fini who is the Director of Oblate Office of Mission.  He is responsible for 
the Missionary Association of Mary Immaculate (MAMI) and it is hoped that in the 
near future, students and staff will travel to the Oblate Mission near Beijing to work 
with young children and teach English.  The focus of Oblate Missions overseas is 
education given its importance in breaking the cycle of poverty.   

This history saw the birth yesterday of MAZENOD MISSION DAY (MMD). This 
event has been some six months in planning and I wish to thank, congratulate and 
commend the Heads of Year for leading the staff and students in the organisation 
of the event. I would also like to commend the Year 12 student leaders (those with 
and without official leadership positions) for their enthusiasm and support of the 
event. They were vital in the coordination of the House groups and the various 
stalls. Some stalls served food while others provided students with an opportunity 
to test their skill and/or luck. 

The day started with a whole school mass to celebrate the Feast of the 
Assumption led by the Oblate Provincial, Fr Leo Mifsud OMI.   

 é.2/. 
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Mazenod Mission Day 2013 

Fr Peter Daly OMI, Mr John Payne and some colourful characters 

 

After time allowed for setting up 
of the stalls, the boys were 
given 2 hours to join in the fun, 
participate in the activities and 
spend a little bit of money. At 
the conclusion of the stalls, 
there were organised House 
competitions where students 
could earn points towards the 
Mazenod House Trophy. These 
ñmission gamesò were designed 
to emulate the day to day life of 
a person living in Kenya.  We 
have learnt a great deal from 
this inaugural MMD and will 
now move into a period of 
review to put strategies in place 
for an even bigger and better 
MMD in 2014. 

Through MMD we hope that we 
have sparked a passion 
amongst students to consider 
the work done by the Oblate 

missions and foster a sense of giving back to community that has provided their educational opportunities.  As per 
previous communication from the Heads of Year, it is hoped that each family will raise at least $25 for the Oblate 
Mission in Kenya.  The funds raised will support Fr Gerry Conlan (Old Boy, 1979) to purchase a brick making machine 
to help build homes and infrastructure in the local community.  Funds will also be directed towards educational needs 
in the Mission.  The donation/sponsorship envelopes that were distributed with the Semester One reports should be 
returned by Friday 16

th
 August. Should families wish to make a donation towards the Kenyan Mission separate to the 

MMD fund raising, you are encouraged to contact the Administration Office for donation options. This has been a 
wonderful event for the Mazenod College community to unite and support this worthwhile cause. 

Finally, a prayer for your thoughts; 
Gracious God, Help us to see your people with the eyes of Jesus.  Where there is injustice and inequality, let us try to 
spread justice and equality; help us build a society where each person is valued as a child of God.  We ask this 
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Mr John Payne (Principal) 
 

BOARDERSô LONG WEEKEND 
Friday to Monday (23

rd
 to 26

th
 August) 

PUPIL FREE DAY FOR ALL STUDENTS FRIDAY and MONDAY 

 

FORM 9B MASS  
Wednesday 21

st
  August 

All parents/grandparents and friends are 
invited to the Form 9B Mass in the Chapel 
at 8:30am 

  

 to our wonderful Mazza Mums and 
dads who provided and helped towards the morning tea 
for our Whole School Community Mass.  

Jane Wallis & Julie Oorschot 

 

Hands-On IT Parent Information Evening 

 
On August 21, we will be holding an information evening for parents who want to know a bit more about their sons' computers. The 

focus for the evening will be to give parents skills to understand how their sons can search the Internet for information more 
effectively.  
This will be a hands-on evening, so parents who would like to come along will need to wrest their sons' laptops from them for the 
evening. 
The evening will commence at 7pm and will go for about an hour. 
To help us cater for numbers, please RSVP by email to Mr Derby by Monday, August 19 (derby.bruce@mazenod.wa.edu.au)  

mailto:derby.bruce@mazenod.wa.edu.au
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SCIENCE DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 

ANNUAL SCIENCE CAFE 
On Wednesday the 14

th
 of August, six Year 11 

Physics students attended the annual Science 
Café. The event, held at Winthrop Hall UWA, is 
attended by a number of prominent Western 
Australian scientists. The students have an 
opportunity to ask the scientists questions about 
their careers, their studies and their current work. 
Attending students were Thomas OôBrian, 
Steven Ricci, Angus Scrimgeour, Cameron 
Durie, Campbell Burt and Robert Collins. They 

represented the College extremely well, making 
the most of the day, confidently asking the 
scientists questions.  
The highlight of the day was a Q and A session 
with world renowned scientist Dr Chris Smith, 
better known as óThe Naked Scientistô. Dr Smith 
has flown into Australia for National Science Week 
and is attending a number of science events 
around the country. The boys found the day very 
rewarding and I hope it has given them ideas for 
potential careers in science. 

Mr Liam Mallon (Yr. 11 Physics Teacher) 
 

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS 

the Year 12 Drama students (Brandon Carrasquinho, Declan Ryan, Vincent Sala-Tenna and 
Grady Swithenbank) who beat 12 other schools and Colleges to WIN the shield in the Secondary Drama section of the Catholic 

Schools Performing Arts Festival. This is the first win for Mazenod College in many years, and the first ever win in this section. 
WELL DONE BOYS!                                                                                                                        Jess Wellman ï Drama Teacher 

 

DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT NEWS 

 
 

The Mazenod Student Art Exhibition and Craftsman 
Competition is an annual event that runs in conjunction with 
the Mazenod Art Exhibition & Sale (August 30-September 1). 
The student work will be displayed in the Performing Arts 
Centre and will be open the same times as the major 
exhibition in the College Gym. Students will be encouraged 
to display their work and enter the competition. There will be 
a number of cash prizes. The Design & Technology 
Department would like to thank Mr Jeremy Logan and the 
Mazenod Old Boys for donating the prize money. In 

particular Mr Peter Wattenhoffer from Helvetia Construction Management for donating $300 first prize, Kym and Andrina from 
Shardlows Complete Garden Care for the $250 second prize and Matthew (Class of 1998) and Vincent Keogh (Class of 2001) 
for the $100 third prize. There is a Year 10 Wall Mirror competition on at the same time and I would like to thank David Maher from 
Indie Management for kindly sponsoring the $100 prize. 

 It is great to see The Old Boys Association supporting 
the Competition as well as our students. If you would like 
to become a member or would like to get some more 
information about the Old Boys Association please 
contact Mr Jeremy Logan on 9291 6500 or 

info@mob.com.au.  

We look forward to a great competition and would love to 
see visitors on their way to and from the major Art 
Exhibition. There will be a large variety of good quality 
work to view from all Year groups and some of the work is for sale. This year we will have 

woodworking projects such as tables, cabinets, trinket boxes and mirrors. Metalworking projects such as wall art and some 
Electrical Engineering projects on display as well. 

Congratulations to all boys who have worked so hard in Design & Technology and Art this year. 
Mr Mike Buselich ï Head of Design & Technology 

 
 

mailto:info@mob.com.au
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MAZENOD COLLEGE ANNUAL FINE ART EXHIBITION & SALE 
30th ï 31st August ï 1st September 2013 

WOW only TWO weeks until the Art Exhibition Opening night.  We would like to sincerely thank the parents, students, staff and 

friends that have offered their help to date.  Unfortunately we are still in need of help on the following dates and time: 

Monday 26 August  ï Hanging artwork in the Gym (6.30 ï 10pm) 
Wednesday 28 August  ï Helping in gym kitchen (8 ï 10am, 10am ï 12noon, 12noon ï 2pm, 2 ï 4pm) 
Thursday 29 August  ï Helping in gym kitchen (8 ï 10am, 10am ï 12noon, 12noon ï 2pm, 2 ï 4pm) 
Friday 30 August  ï Helping in gym kitchen (10am ï 12noon, 12noon ï 2pm, 2 ï 4pm, 4 ï 6pm) 
Friday 30 August  ï Helping as food waiters (6.30 ï 10pm) 
Sunday 1 September  ï Assisting buyers/artists to collect artwork and dismantling the gym (3pm onwards). 

The support of the College community really does contribute to the success of the Exhibition. 
We will appreciate any bit of help you can give, please contact us ASAP. 

Anne Greenley & Maria Pagotto - Coordinators 

pagotto.maria@mazenod.wa.edu.au  /  greenley.anne@mazenod.wa.edu.au 

 

 MAZENOD GOLF DAY 

REGISTRATION CLOSES Monday 19
th

 August. Contact Peter Douthie if you have any queries. 

Open to all parents, friends, old-boys and students ï Year 7-9 need to be accompanied by an adult. 
 Ambrose Event (Teams of 4) 
 When:  Monday 26

th
 August 

 Where:  Hartfield Country Club 
Registration forms available from the downloads section of the school website. 

Peter Douthie - Deputy Principal (Curriculum) 
 

YEAR 7 and 8 LEADERSHIP PROGRAMME 

On Monday 12
th

 August the Year 7 and 8 Leadership body spent the day involved in a leadership programme. The programme is 
designed to provide an opportunity to develop middle school links, confidence, as well as social, team building and leadership skills. 
The student leaders spent the morning engaging in activities and group discussions promoting leadership, with the day culminating 
in a rock-climbing activity. The day was a fantastic success and we have no doubt that the boys will do an outstanding job as 
leaders in their cohort.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Mason and Mr Floyd 
 
 
 

mailto:pagotto.maria@mazenod.wa.edu.au
mailto:greenley.anne@mazenod.wa.edu.au
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Ben crossing the finish line at this yearôs Avon Challenge 

 

ART EXHIBITION CATERING 
Message from Mazza Mums 

On the Saturday and Sunday of the Art Exhibition we serve morning and afternoon tea to over 500 people each day.   

Please note: This food preparation is separate from the Friday night supper. 

In order to uphold our reputation of providing great food we are asking parents to make ï 

 

We need: 

 LOTS OF FOOD for the weekend catering as we have many visitors come through during the weekend. Whatever you 
can make would be most appreciated. 

 Helpers to set up teas/coffees/platters and clearing away dishes. 

Food can be delivered to front office on Friday 30
th

 August or gym kitchen over the weekend 31
st

 and 1
st

 September during the 

exhibition hours.   

Please remember to place your name on your containers.  

Jane 0438 901 689/ wallis.jane00@gmail.com 
Julie 0439 910 426 / oorschot.julie@hotmail.com  

 

COLLEGE SPORT NEWS 
 

OBLATE CUP SPORTS DAY ïvs- CBC FREMANTLE  
Next Tuesday 20

th
 August is the Annual Oblate Cup Sports Day when Mazenod competes in all age groups against CBC Fremantle 

in Hockey, Soccer, Rugby, Basketball and Aussie Rules. Teams have been selected and we wish all the boys the best of luck on 
the day. There will be a number of Oblate Priests and Christian Brothers associated with the Colleges in attendance. 

Players are reminded to wear the full sports uniform to and from school (white sports shirt, tracksuit, white sports shoes etc.) 

and bring their Mazenod sports bag with their playing attire. In the case of wet weather it is advised that students pack their school 
uniform or alternate sports uniform and leave it in their locker so they can change when they return.  

Blue and white socks are required for AFL, Soccer & Rugby. Playing tops will be provided for all sports, but the white sports shirt is 
to be worn for Hockey and Touch Rugby (Year 7 only). All participants will be provided with a sausage sizzle and a can of soft drink 
after their game. Students will only be out of classes for part of the day and are reminded to bring their school books, laptops etc., 
for the remainder. All parents and friends are welcome to attend and support the teams. More details are below.  

Where:  Trinity playing fields, Manning. (except Year 7 basketball who play at LeisureLife Centre, Vic Park)  

 
Times:  Year 7, 8, 9 teams  depart Mazenod @ 8.20am sharp (game times 9.30am-10.20am)  

Year 10 teams   depart Mazenod @ 10.15am (game times 11.00am-11.50am)  
Year 11/12 teams  depart Mazenod @ 12.15pm (game times 1.00pm-1.50pm) 

If you have any questions about the day, please contact the HPE Department. A copy of the permission and information letter can 
be found on the Sports Wiki on the HPE page.  

AVON CHALLENGE AND OLYMPIC HOPES SPRINT REGATTA 
Ben Harris (Year 11) competed in this yearôs Avon 

Challenge and won the Under 18 Ironman category. 
This event is run on the last day of the Avon Descent 
where younger competitors, under 18 years, are able 
to paddle the last 16km of the course, either in a 
team event or individually. It is now open to stand up 
paddle boarders, dragon boats as well as canoes 
and kayaks. Ben was able to able to maintain his 
position in the lead group of the U18 Kayaks for the 
whole distance. He then came across the line ahead 
of the rest with a comfortable sprint finish. Well done 
Ben!  

While this was a marathon event, Ben normally 
competes in Sprint Kayak events and has been 
training right through winter in preparation for his trip 
to Czech Republic towards the end of this term. Ben 
has been selected into the Junior Olympic Hopes 
team again this year and will compete in the Olympic 
Hopes Regatta in Racice on 13

th
-15

th
 September. 

We wish him all the very best in his up-coming trip as he competes against paddlers from around the world. Good luck Ben! 

 

mailto:wallis.jane00@gmail.com
mailto:oorschot.julie@hotmail.com
http://images.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/4622/images/4622_MEDIUM.jpg&imgrefurl=http://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/4622/classic-scones-with-jam-and-clotted-cream&usg=__uaFUmcidFlguGYqtWmy18MJP00w=&h=400&w=440&sz=35&hl=en&start=57&tbnid=WyJFGTMPTyBjFM:&tbnh=115&tbnw=127&prev=/images?q=scones&gbv=2&ndsp=18&hl=en&sa=N&start=54
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Year 9: Mr Martinskis (Coach),Chris Hegarty, Jamon Child, 

Nick Parry, Mitchell Fernando, Reuben Healy, Logan Johnson, 
Sam Marazis, Luke Henderson, Lachlan Ebsary and Joshua Povey. 

 
Year 7/8: Mr Perrin (Coach), Sam Jebb, Jaxon Lombardini, Matthew Russo, 
Dyson Lowe, Ben OôShea, Seth Rudas, Connor Whitely, Hamish Burton, 

Matthew Spanjers and Joel Curtis. 

SCHOOL SPORTS WA HILLS REGION JUNIOR BASKETBALL CARNIVAL 
On The 9

th
 of August 2013, Mazenod sent a Year 7/8 combined and a Year 9 basketball team to the Hills Region Junior Basketball 

Carnival. The Junior (7/8) team had a tough day but showed a lot of character and mental strength to persist throughout the day. 
They won one of their pool games to be eligible for a third place playoff which they unfortunately lost. The Year 9 team played great 
basketball throughout the day winning all of their group games bar one against La Salle College. They finished second in their pool 
and played against the first placed team from pool B in the semi-final and won. This put them up against the La Salle team once 
again in the grand final for the day. The Mazenod 9s played well in the final and won by 2 points to win the carnival!.  
The following boys should be congratulated for an outstanding effort. 

As the carnival winners, the Year 9 team will be playing in the School Sports WA Southern Finals on Wednesday 11
th

 September at 

the WA Basketball Centre. 

Mr Tim Grabski ï Head of Sport 

DOCKERôS SHIELD ï YEAR 7 
On Wednesday 7

th
 of August, twenty-five Year 7 footballers went down to the Ferndale Playing Fields to compete in the annual 

Dockerôs Shield. The boyôs played four games against other ACC schools including Corpus Christie and Seton with the possibility of 
playing in a grand final the following week at Fremantle Oval. The team won their first three games convincingly and versed Corpus 
Christie (also lossless) in a grand final like finale. The boys played brilliantly going down by only four points in the final. Despite the 
heavy rain and wind, all boys played excellently and represented the College well. I would like to thank co coach Tom Floyd for 
organising the day.  

Mr Liam Mallon  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
The Dockerôs Shield Football Team 

 
Joshua Harris shepherding for Joel Peters 

 
Fionn HollyoakïRoberts playing hard 



mailto:registrar.lmjcc@hotmail.com


http://www.nd.edu.au/openday
http://openday.murdoch.edu.au/
http://www.ecm.uwa.edu.au/community/engineering-info-evenings
http://www.polytechnic.wa.edu.au/pwa/future-students/still-at-school/
http://www.polytechnic.wa.edu.au/pwa/future-students/still-at-school/
http://www.seek.com.au/
http://apprenticentre.dtwd.wa.gov.au/vacancies/default.aspx




mailto:retcath@iinet.net.au

